
Pennridge Regional Police Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

March 27, 2019 
The regular business meeting of the Penn ridge Regional Police Commission was held at 7:00pm on March 27, 
2019 in the meeting room at the Pennridge Regional Police Headquarters, 200 Ridge Road, Sellersville, PA 
18960. 

Present: Don Duvall 
Jay Keyser 
Gary Volovnik 
Rodney Blake 
John Rice, Esq. 
Marianne Morano 
Greg Lippincott 

Commissioner 
Commissioner 
Commissioner 
Chief of Police 
Solicitor 
East Rockhill Township Manager 
West Rockhill Township Manager 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairperson Mr. Duvall with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Citizen Comment #1: 
There was none. 

Announcements: 
Mr. Keyser advised that there would be an Executive Session following the meeting to discuss personnel 
matters. 

Approval of Minutes from February 27, 2019 Regular Meeting 
On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to adopt the meeting minutes from the Pennridge 
Regional Police Commission's February 27, 2019 Regular Meeting. With no additional discussion, all present 
voted in favor. 

Financial Report: Chief Blake 
Chief Blake read the financial report dated March 27, 2019. After payment of the monthly bills totaling 
$49,819.39 the total operational account balances equal $199,216.97. The capital reserve account funds total 
$200,508.47. 
On motion by Mr. Volovnik, seconded by Mr. Keyser, to approve payment of Bills List dated March 27, 2019 
totaling $49,819.39 and the Financial Report as presented. With no additional discussion, all present voted in 
favor. 

Chief's Report: Chief Blake 
Chief Blake read the monthly report indicating Department activities for the month of February, 2019. Mr. 
Duvall asked Chief Blake about the latest drug trends. Chief Blake discussed what has been noticed in recent 
arrests. 
On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to approve the Chiefs Report as presented. With no 
additional discussion, all present voted in favor. 

Solicitors Report: John Rice, Esq. 
There was none. 

Old Business 
Mr. Keyser mentioned that at the West Rockhill meeting there was a request for Mr. Lippincott and Chief Blake 
to request a meeting with Pa Dot to discuss issues with several roadways in West Rockhill Township. 



New Business 
Chief Blake presented Letters/Comments of Appreciation to the following officers; 

• Letter of Appreciation to Officer Ruiz and Officer Adams 
• Letter of Appreciation to Officer Alcott and Officer Adams 

Chief Blake then advised the Board about a needed car purchase which was in the 2019 PRPD Budget. It was 
discussed that the purchase was going to be later in the year, but because of vehicle shortages due to a design 
change, the Chief needed to move the purchase to April. 
On motion by Mr. Volovnik, seconded by Mr. Keyser, to approve the early purchase of the vehicle. With no 
additional discussion, all present voted in favor. 

Citizen Comment #2: 
There was none. 

Adjournment 
On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to adjourn the meeting. With no additional discussion, 
the meeting was adjourned at 7:16 pm. 
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